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No meetings scheduled until further notice 
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  24 GFWC FEDERATION DAY 

 
 

 

SGVD President . . . Rita Aleman…909-284-2384…meritamom@msn.com 
 

Hello Members, 

So much has happened since last month’s newsletter. Many of you are concerned over the virus and with good 

reason. I understand many clubs have not yet completed their nominations, elections, nor have they had their 
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annual fund raisers. Our clubs are strengthened by each one of us believing that we are not in this for ourselves 

but rather for those that can use our help and to help our community at large. So, with the self-containment we 

show strength in adhering to what is being asked of us. This is A great time for officers to put their club 

procedure books together without feeling rushed. This is also a great time if you are not an officer to come up 

with creative ways for your club to support projects that you have already voted on and to create projects that 

you have not thought of yet. 

 

We were very lucky to have had our annual district fashion show and we were also very lucky to conduct our 

district elections. The slate for officers was unchanged and I’m sure in this newsletter the officers which were 

elected in will have something to offer. I don’t want to take away from their message to you. With the 

California Federation of women’s clubs not having their convention, I along with Rosette, will be working on 

ways to display artwork that was worked on so hard throughout last year. We have in our budget, monies that 

have not been allocated to music scholarships and I am concerned about that because the students also worked 

very hard on having their music ready to present for us and we had to cancel our event. We will go forward with 

keeping you informed as each month goes by. I encourage everyone to help those members who do not read the 

“KEY” by way of the Internet, to make copies for them and mail them to the members so that they can also read 

the messages in this KEY issue. 

 

This would be a great time to check in with your club President either by a phone call or email, to let her know 

that you are OK and that you are still very much interested in finding out information as it comes. 

 

All clubs are asked to send their dues accordingly, we can do this through Mail and clubs will be given 

instructions. 

 

I do not want to rush into any dates for the district reconvening and this will help the club that is chosen for our 

first district meeting, after we no longer have to stay home. 

In this key issue you will see that the convention has been canceled and I am sad because I do know how 

exciting installation is for officers. I am sure that this will be addressed with the new officers in June. 

 

My heart feels very heavy because I feel as if we were stripped of the best times but as I always say, everything 

happens for a reason. We may not see that reason now but it will become apparent to us sometime in the future. 

The most important thing to remember is that we still have each other for support and love.  Thank you! 

 

Additional Note:  

Regretfully, the San Gabriel Valley District has cancelled our Annual Convention set for April 17-18, 2020.  

As I write this notice to you, we are only 30 days away from the event. Our swift response to Governor 

Newsom's and California Department of Public Health, is to comply by cancelling the Convention. Naturally 

we are asking that members cancel their hotel reservations. We are asking for our deposit back from the Hotel 

as we are in a State of National Emergency. 

I do not need to tell you how much I will miss this, after all, it would have been my last time to say goodbye to 

you as members and me as District President. But it is what it is and we will continue forward.  

 

 

SGVD 1ST Vice President…Rosette Clippinger…909-525-8828  
 

My 1st VP Report to the State Board: 
 

28 Clubs, and over 1200 Members in 500 square miles, Sunland and Downey from the West, to Diamond Bar 

and La Verne on the East, we are a Diverse, multi cultured, Enthusiastic group of dedicated active Women. 
 

Here is what we did in 2019 
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1: 2019 was the 100 anniversaries of The Right of Women in the United States to vote, women are gaining in 

business and in government positions. 
 

2: Advocates for Children Committee, started off with a quote from President John Fitzgerald Kennedy: 

“Children are the world’s most valuable resource and the world’s best hope for the future.” Child safety, child 

abuse, Foster care, 18-year Old’s out of Foster care, Drug Danger, Human Trafficking, 50 projects $4876.00 

donated and untold lives saved.  
 

3: Domestic Violence brought out the tissue. The kidnapping, torture and murder of a fellow member of two 

clubs and her husband, the jury finally reached their verdict after five years. We need to continue to support the 

Legislation and Public Committee to bring awareness to these events in our own backyard. 
 

4: Education and Community Service scored high with all the clubs. Over $140,000 dollars raised for 

scholarships, this will allow many students the college of their choice. 

Literacy and Education was a top priority for every club. Libraries, mentorship programs with the Chamber of 

Commerce. 
 

5: Remembrance Stars for Veterans, Historical committees formed to preserve our heritage, clean up days for 

community centers. 
 

6: Christmas Baskets programs for families in need, provided 520 boxes of food public issues community 

service encourage students and citizens to volunteer in the safety of biking and walking. 
 

7: Fundraising is always needed, and the District Fashion Show fit the need. Almost $4000 dollars was raised, 

and baskets sold. 
 

8: Music Scholarship, Art and Photography contest raising interest.  

Leadership Programs throughout the year offers members the chance to sharpen their skills in parliamentary 

procedures. 
 

9: The International Outreach Program reached new highs, when one person started to beat that drum and others 

joined in, and Great Work was the result. 
 

In closing, I stand before all you wonderful ladies that make up this state and I am amazed, once again, at all 

you have done in 2019. 
 

It has been said: “One person by themselves, can do little, but with the help of others, the impossible becomes a 

reality.” 
 

If I go out and plant One Tree, I will in time have a tree for shade. 

If 1000 woman go out and plant One Tree, we will have a Forest. 
 

Thank you all for this forest!! 

 

 

 

SGVD 2nd Vice President …Terry Perkins…909-89-7710  

 
With all that is happening right now, I want to share these words written by Rev. Terry Hershey. They express 

what I feel much better than I can.  

Pandemic. 

Not an easy opening to follow. But the world has shifted. And the pain and sacrifice are real. 

But here’s what I know: Life didn’t stop. And the earth still turns.  … 
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I won’t pretend. Sometimes I just want to close my eyes. But fear doesn’t help any one of us. 

So. Pull up a chair my friend. It is porch chat time. I have plenty of chairs, even if only virtual. I’ll pour you a 

coffee. I made plenty. It’s the good stuff, no church-hour coffee here. It’s early, but I have wine if you prefer. 

And let’s talk, shall we? 

Fear is not easy to avoid with the tsunami of data. And cognitive dissonance is alarming. 

 (Although, I admit, it is an enjoyable diversion to laugh at the toilet paper fights.) … 

Even in times of distress. 

Church was cancelled. March madness was cancelled.  

Public gatherings have been cancelled.  

There is more to come. 

But hope will not be cancelled. 

Conversations will not be cancelled. 

Friendship will not be cancelled. 

Gardening will not be cancelled. 

Watching the moonlight filter through the trees will not be cancelled. 

Love will not be cancelled. 

Music will not be cancelled. 

Reading will not be cancelled. 

Self-care will not be cancelled. 

Prayer will not be cancelled. 

And lifting one another’s spirits will not be cancelled. 

May we lean into the good stuff that remains. 

 … 

Yes, I know that we won’t be congregating for some time. But we pay a price if we don’t have these sit-downs. 

Even if virtual. It’s essential to do our part to slow fear and mute voices of alarm and panic.  

      Important SGVD/CFWC/GFWC Note:   

The membership number you turn-in on the Club Information Form is the number CFWC uses for your 

membership number for Reports. If you want your membership number to be correct then make sure you get as 

many members on the form as you have, the fewer the late paying members the better. In fact, no late paying 

members would be great. 
 

Please remember that after April each year, when submitting New/Late Paying Form, you attached the names of 

only those you are adding. You do not need to turn in your club roster. Only NEW members need to be bolded, 

underlined, or highlighted , so we know who is new. The late paying members names are needed, but do not 

need to be bolded.  
 

It is not the Data Blank due in April. IT IS THE CLUB INFORMATION FORM and it must be signed by the 

club President.   The forms are available to download from SGVD Website. Click on Other, then scroll down to 

Membership.   https://sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/           See Cheryl’s message for more information.  

 

Celebrate Federation Day, April 24 
  

 Involve your community in celebrating  

 our Federation Heritage.  

 Create a community project.  

 Invite the community to participate.  

 Include your local press. 

https://sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/
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 Celebrate all you’ve done throughout 

 the years: your club, our state, and country. 

   Even if it’s only virtual. 

 

SGVD 3rd  VP/Convention  ... Linda Koontz …909-593-3906  
 

WOW!!! There are no words to express to our members in SGVD, how 

disappointing it is that we had to make the decision to cancel our 2020 

Convention. At this time I would like to give special recognition to your 

outstanding Convention Committee who worked so very hard to bring 

you a wonderful Convention last year and was finishing up their work for 

a wonderful 2020 Convention. Hugs to all of you!!!  
 

To cancel Convention was not an easy decision, however, our main concern 

 is the health and wellbeing of our members. This is at the top of our priority  

list and trust me many states are doing the same thing…be it their District Convention or State Convention. 

Things will be figured out regarding how  

we will proceed and bring all of you what you were looking forward to experiencing at our Convention. As the 

old saying goes…”Where there is a will there is a way”. Please cancel your room reservation as soon as 

possible if you haven’t already. Since State is cancelled as well, you should cancel your 

room reservation with them too.  As I read on the GFWC Volunteer network…”We are GFWC and we will 

survive”. For 2021 I am working with getting the best price on rooms and food with two hotels. Since we are 

not holding Convention, you will be advised as to when we will vote on our 2021 Convention. 

Stay Safe & Federation hugs, 
 

 Incoming First VP/Dean of Chairmen:  Linda Koontz 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your vote of confidence at our Spring Council to once 

again serve as your First Vice President. I look forward to working with the Club First Vice Presidents, District 

Chairmen and our newly elected District Officers in the coming year. 

 

 

SGVD Treasurer….Cheryl Linnborn… (951) 790-6441 

 

 

   Dues are due! Please send in FIVE copies of your Club Information Form and FIVE  

   copies of your roster.  On the roster, please mark any new members with a highlighter,  

   asterisk, a different color of ink, or include them at the bottom of the page. Basically,  

   mark them somehow to show they are new since last year. Please bring mail them to me  

   at 1753 Coolcrest Avenue, Ca 91784. Thank you! 

 
 

SGVD Corresponding Secretary….Marianne Jennings… (818) 398-7323 
 

This is a very difficult time that our country is going through.  We know that many of our members will be 

unable to go out to meetings and large gatherings.  It is important that we nurture our members, especially our 

senior members, as contact with each other is an important thing in our lives. 
 

Please keep in constant contact with your members through email, texts, phone trees.  The importance on 

social  distancing is truly an important term to apply to our daily lives during this difficult time and therefore it 



 

 7 

will leave a lot of our members, friends and neighbors without the outings and social gatherings they are so use 

to.  Go that extra mile and keep in contact with everyone that you can. 
 

Do call or email me with any information that would allow any of your members with a more cheerful day upon 

receiving a card with a hug in it.  Please include their name, address and reason for the card even if it is just that 

they are feeling down from having to distance themselves from others. 
 

Thank you for staying on top of this.  I promise to get a card out to those in need within 24 hours of your 

notification. 
 

Love to my Federated members, 

 

SGVD Parliamentarian . . . Mary Jo Kolakoski… 626-444-5717 
 

Club insurance – Does your club have liability insurance?  I certainly hope so.  But do you also have Officers & 

Directors insurance to protect your officers in case of legal action?  It is important that they be covered as well 

because often law suits are filed against an organization and specific individuals.  If they aren’t covered, it’s a 

good idea to look into obtaining the insurance.   

 

On another subject, I have never told any club they should stop working on their bylaws.  Your bylaws are your 

bible for operating the club’s business.  They are a living, breathing document and should be reviewed, if not 

annually, at least every two years to ensure they are updated with any recent changes in laws and regulations.  It 

is my sincere hope that your clubs will, in the words of Star Trek, live long and prosper. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE (OFFICERS) FOR 2020-22 
 

Officers 

President--Rosette Clippinger  

1st Vice President—Linda Koontz 

2nd Vice President—Luanne Arredondo 

3rd Vice President – Abbey Howell 

Recording Secretary –Terry Perkins 

       Financial Secretary—Susan Brosche 

Treasurer—Cheryl Linnborn 

 

 

 

 

 

ACADEMIC SCHOLARSHIPS …Susan Brosche  …909-374-2106 
 

"To all Club Education and Scholarship Chairmen” 

CHAIRMEN’S CHATS 
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With the school closures, it is likely that you are experiencing challenges in receiving scholarship applications 

from your local high schools and may need to extend your deadlines for receipt.  If possible, please make every 

effort to receive and review your local applications in time to deliver your local selections to me by April 24 so 

I can finalize the district selections in time to meet the school's May Senior Awards deadlines.   
 

   The SGVD provides four $500 college scholarships for graduating high school seniors in  

   the San Gabriel Valley District and one $500 c ollege scholarship for a returning adult.  

   All club Presidents received a copy of the applications at the January district   

   meeting.  Please make sufficient copies and distribute to your local high schools and  

   others as appropriate.  Make sure to note the name of the local GFWC club and your local 

   club chairman who will be responsible for receiving the applications.  Please let me know 

if you did not receive it, or you need another copy.   Scholarship Information is updated on the SGVD website. 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  All completed applications are due to the District Chairman, Susan Brosche, by April 9. If 

you have any questions, please contact me by email at susan.brosche@gmail.com or by cell at 909-374-2106." 

 

 

ADVOCATES FOR CHILDREN …  Esthela Torres de Siegrist …626-442-0354 
 

“Little Book Houses” and BACA” 
 

     Everyone acknowledges the importance of literacy throughout one’s lifetime, beginning at an early age and 

ever after.  Literacy requires access to textual materials, to books newspapers, magazines, and more and more 

over the Internet.  
 

     One school district has developed a unique approach to promoting literacy.  It’s the El Monte City School 

District (a K-8 school district with 14 schools.) The district has schools in El Monte, South El Monte, Temple 

City, and Arcadia.  The school district and a local non-profit organization, the El Monte Promise, both 

contacted the local Carpenters’ Union and asked its members if they would be willing to construct a series of 

small “bird-house-like’ “Book Houses.” The carpenters readily agreed, supplied all the necessary materials, the 

wood, the screws, the nails, the paint, and the labor to build “Book Houses.”  Fixed atop a wooden post, each 

brightly painted “Book House” has been placed in front of each of the 14 school district’s schools, in front of a 

number of local businesses and non-profit organizations and even in front of several private residences. 

     Each “Book House” contains a collection of books of all genres and for readers of all ages.  Each Book 

House bears this sign: “Free Books—Take One and Replace one.”   Since its beginning, this promotion of 

literacy has proven to be quite effective and has had a notable effect on literacy in the schools.  The public 

overall has enthusiastically responded with books taken out and replaced on a regular basis.  There has been a 

continuous request for more Book Houses. 
 

     The El Monte School District, the El Monte Promise, and the local Carpenters’ Union certainly deserve 

kudos for promoting literacy throughout the community. 

 

                                            

 

 

 

 

      “BACA—Bikers Against Child Abuse” 

mailto:susan.brosche@gmail.com
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     BACA is a volunteer organization of motor cyclists who come to the aid of abused children.  The acronym 

BACA expands to Bikers Against Child Abuse—Keepers of the Children.  It is a common occurrence that 

abused children are afraid to appear in court to confront their abuser(s).  This is where the BACA members 

come in. A squad of these tough-looking, burly, “mean-looking” muscular, brawny, men and stern-looking 

female bikers visit the home of an abused child victim and in the presence of the parent(s) confer with the 

abused child.  Nearly always, a bond is immediately formed between the child and the bikers, who invite the 

child to go for a motorcycle ride with the bikers’ squad.  The child is informed that the new friends will 

accompany the child to court as personal bodyguards.  This agreed, then the follow up occurs.  The biker squad 

members, with the child strategically placed between them, march confidently together into the courtroom.  The 

abuser(s), upon seeing this parade, is daunted.  The abused child is at ease and willingly gives testimony. 
 

                                                BACA’s website is:  https://bacaworld.org/ 
 

Multiple kudos are certainly deserved for the members of this wonderful, caring organization. 

 

 

ARTS………Terry Perkins….909-895-7710 
 

Arts are an important part of our lives. Keep encouraging participation in these activities. 
 

District Art Contest cancelled until further notice. 
 

Club Woman Creative Writing Contest    2020      Chair persons: Laura Schano & Jayne Thomas 

The yellow highlighted on the list are the winners of each Category that went on to the state contest. 

 

Club                     Name                                 Title                           Category                               #    

El Monte             Esthela Torres Siegrist   Liberty in Danger             Prose: Essay                  1             

El Monte             Esthela Torres Siegrist   Agree To Disagree           Poetry: Inspirational      2             

Duarte                 Luz Palamiano                 Prayer Shawl Ministry    Prose: Inspirational        3          

S. Pasadena        Mavis Hansen                  When Did I Get So Old   Poetry: Whimsical          4           

Monterey Park   Marie Montanez             You’re Such a Brat          Prose:  Whimsical           5      

La Verne              Tamara Miller                  A Visit to Heaven            Prose: Memoir                6       

Diamond Bar       Marilyn Cruz                   A Wrong # Made Right   Prose: Memoir                7       

Diamond Bar       Marilyn Cruz                   Here’s To Apple Pie         Prose: Short Story         8       

Diamond Bar       Marilyn Cruz           Tamales, Tamales, Tamales   Prose: Essay                     9       

 Covina                 Brenda Newbold              SHINE                               Poetry: Limerick              10      

Diamond Bar       Betts Griffone                 Brothers                             Prose: Memoir                    11      

Pasadena             Jayne Thomas                 The Telephone                  Prose: Memoir                     12      

Pasadena             Jayne Thomas                  HELLO!                              Children’s Story               13      

 

Student Creative Writing Contest  2020 

Club /School       Name                                Title                              Category          ___________     

Diamond Bar     Cassandra Jean Garcia    Mira”s Past                              4                      1 A         

Pasadena           Ella Betancourt                  The Rose On the Shelf          2                       2 A                   

Pasadena           Isabella Quentin               Macaroni Bros                        2                       3 A          

Pasadena           Lisette Parker                    Under the Snow                     3                       4 A          

Pasadena           Olivia Williams                   Deer’s Winter                      3                       5 A                

 

 

https://bacaworld.org/
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DOMESTIC VIOLENCE…………………..Mavis Hansen …626-441-6231 
    

“A Woman is like a teabag, 

You never know how strong it is 

Until you put it in hot water” 

Eleanor Roosevelt 

  

 It was very heartwarming to see so many at our March SGVD Spring Council, strong women who made 

their decision to attend and fulfill their responsibilities and duties and/or support of our district and their club. 
 

 As this was a Council meeting and we did not have a March board meeting, there were no Chairman 

reports, so I have a reminder, of my last chairman report where I asked all the clubs:  If you do not yet have a 

Domestic Violence Awareness and Prevention Chair, “Why Not?” Surely there must be a member (if you don’t 

already have someone) who would be able to relay information and opportunities to help victims and their 

children. 
 

  My last reminder (for today) is asking all members to bring a donation of toiletries, cosmetics, small 

personal items such as scarves, warm gloves, jewelry, socks and other personal items women always need/want 

to your May membership meeting, in recognition of Mother’s Day, and maybe put in a purse to give to a 

“Mother” in need. 
 

 My thought is that if everyone donated at least one item to fill at least one purse, and each of our 28 

clubs filled at least one purse, that would be (at least) 28 purses to give(at least) 28 women a “Happy Mother’s 

Day” Gift.  What do you think? 
 

 Let’s not grumble over what we do not have, let us be grateful for all we do have. 

      Be safe, stay well.  See you soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTERNATIONAL OUTREACH……………....Tina Ly……626-234-7754 
 

On March 11, 2020, the World Health Organization (WHO) characterized the COVID-19 viral disease as a 

pandemic. It's the first time the WHO has called an outbreak a pandemic since the H1N1 "swine flu" in 2009.  
 

The situation continues to change rapidly, and we all must keep ourselves informed and prepared to protect 

ourselves and our loved ones. For those who wish to take it one step further, you may want to consider 

supporting the critical work of those on the ground in the most vulnerable areas of the world. A number of 

organizations could use your support, including Direct Relief, a humanitarian organization, active in all 50 

states and more than 80 countries, with a mission to improve the health and lives of people affected by poverty 

or emergencies. Direct Relief's assistance programs - which focus on emergency preparedness and disaster 

response and the prevention and treatment of disease - are tailored to the particular circumstances and needs of 

the world's most vulnerable and at-risk populations. Donate to the Coronavirus response fund at 

directrelief.org/emergency/coronavirus-outbreak/ 

 

https://www.directrelief.org/emergency/coronavirus-outbreak/
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The COVID-19 viral disease knows no boundaries. We are all in this together, and we each have the ability to 

alleviate this crisis and help protect our global community. 

 

 

LEADERSHIP CHAIRMAN…. Toby Kahan …909-720-3532 
 

This quote by Joe Calloway, noted author, is for all of us, but for leaders this is a message on the importance of 

understanding why your club is divided on an issue and how your actions can calm their nerves:  In life, we are 

going to have to deal with the unexpected, the unanticipated, and the unfair. Those who deal most successfully 

with all of it are the ones who have the attitude that indeed whatever happens is normal. That doesn't mean that 

whatever happens is acceptable or pleasant. But that does mean that changes and surprises are a part of life, and 

we can choose to either roll with the changes or have the changes roll over us. 
 

As your Leadership Chair I am here to answer questions and help settle disputes. I am more than willing to visit 

your Club as a speaker or as a mediator. Please feel free to contact me.  

 

 

President’s Scrapbook Chairman …  Pat Borchard(909-576-4382) 
 

Just wanted to say thank you to Pasadena WC, Past President’s Affiliate, Pio Pico WC,  

Woman’s Club of Downey, Arcadia WC, GFWC Federated East Valley, Duarte WC, Baldwin Park, Woman’s 

Club of South Pasadena, Parliamentary Affiliate Group, GFWC La Verne-San Dimas WC, The Woman’s Club 

of South Pasadena, Sierra Madre Woman’s Club, Hacienda Heights, Covina WC, Whittier, and Charter Oak.  If 

you were unable to attend the March Spring Council meeting and want your page in our President’s Scrapbook 

you can send it to me via US mail by April 1st.  Mail to:  Pat Borchard, 211 Gunsmoke Drive, Diamond Bar, 

91765 

Thanks to all who took the time to share their memories! 

 

 

WOMEN’S HISTORY/RESOURCE CENTER…Diane Sexton….626-316-004 
 

A Look Back In Time 

The First Women’s Rights Convention 

Seneca Falls, N. Y. 

1848 
 

During the summer of 1848 at the Stanton home near Seneca Falls, Elizabeth Stanton and her friend, Lucretia 

Mott plan the First Women’s Rights Convention.   
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The two equal rights activists met eight years earlier in London at the first World Anti-Slavery Conference in 

London.  The purpose of the convention was to better organize and unite international abolitionist forces in the 

fight for emancipation.  Although both women were U. S. delegates, upon arrival at the convention they were 

turned away, barred from the convention floor and forced to the gallery.  Their treatment at the convention had 

a profound impact on Elizabeth and Lucretia and it led them to begin their own movement for women’s rights.  
 

Ironically, while championing the freedom of black slaves, the convention reinforced a different type of 

subordination—that of a woman to a man.  Elizabeth Stanton wrote, “my experience at the World’s Antislavery 

Convention, all I had read of the legal status of women, and the oppression I saw everywhere, together swept 

across my soul, intensified now by many personal experiences”.  
 

At Stanton’s home, the two women, working with Martha Wright, Mary Ann McClintock and Jane Hunt 

conceived the format and specific messages for the convention. These five women were declaring the need for 

equality between sexes.  They sent out a call for a women’s conference to be held in Seneca Falls. The local 

newspaper ran an announcement stating the first day would be exclusively for women who were earnestly 

invited to attend.  The public was invited to attend on the second day and about 40 men, including the famous 

African American abolitionist, Frederick Douglass did attend and participate. 
 

The Declaration of Sentiments Was Born 
 

On July 19th, 200 women gathered at the Weslayan Chapel and Elizabeth Cady Stanton read the “Declaration of 

Sentiments and Grievances,” which she, aided by Lucretia Mott, had drafted over the previous few days.  She 

modeled the declaration closely on the Declaration of Independence and its preamble featured the proclamation, 

“We hold these truths to be self-evident: that all men and women are created equal; that they are endowed by 

their Creator with certain inalienable rights….”  The Declaration then detailed injustices inflicted upon women 

in the United States and called upon U.S. women to organize and petition for their rights.  
 

On the second day of the convention, the Declaration was adopted and signed by the assembly. The Declaration 

was signed by 100 of the attendees, 68 women and 32 men. The convention also passed 12 resolutions—11 

unanimously—which called for specific equal rights for women.  The 9th resolution, (“it is the duty of women of 

this country to secure their sacred right to the elective franchise”) met with strong opposition.   After a lengthy 

debate with Stanton, Douglass sided with her and the resolution was passed. 
 

Because women were proclaiming a women’s right to vote, the entire convention was subjected to public 

ridicule and some backers of women’s rights withdrew their support.  HOWEVER, the resolution marked the 

beginning of the women’s suffrage movement in America.  Two weeks later, the Seneca Falls Convention was 

followed by an even larger meeting in Rochester, N.Y.  From then on, national women’s rights conventions 

were held annually, providing an important focus for the growing women’s suffrage movement.  More than 70 

years of continuous struggles, the 19th Amendment was adopted in 1920, granting American women the 

constitutionally protected right to vote. 
 

Women’s history tells us that the fight for women’s rights truly began on those fateful days in London, as the 

women were rejected as man’s equal in an ironic discussion of freedom and human. 
 

For more information about the birth of the Declaration of Sentiments and the first Women’s Rights Convention 

– The Seneca Falls Convention – visit websites: http://www.history.senecafallsconvention.com,   

  http://www.history.declarationofsentiments.com  or  http://www.britannica.com  

 

Look for profiles of Elizabeth Cady Stanton and Lucretia Mott in April’s KEY. 

 

SGVD WEBSITE …  Terry Perkins ~Webmaster…perkinstlee@gmail.com 

http://www.history.senecafallsconvention.com/
http://www.history.declarationofsentiments.com/
http://www.britannica.com/
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Remember—The KEY is now available on the website. You can download your copy  

there. Please visit our website and check to make sure your club information is correct.  

 https://sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/ 
 

Click on MORE and scroll down to KEY, click an open the current month.  
 

If you have a website and/or Facebook page please let me know the addresses to add to the website.  Thank 

You.       

****For those who want to receive the KEY via US mail next year, please snail mail me the names and checks 

($6). Terry Perkins   735 Windwood Drive   Walnut, Ca 91789 

 
  

Care and Share Table 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paid Ads  

Material for Sewing Yarn Rolling Suitcases 

Men’s Baseball Hats Pull Tabs Used Eyeglasses 

Phone Books Old Cell Phones Box Tops for Education 

Used Hearing Aids Toys Magazines 

Empty Inkjet Cartridges Picture Frames Gently used Household Items 

Gently used Designer Clothing Gently used Purses and Purse Items 
 

NO BATTERIES OR PRESCRIPTION BOTTLES PLEASE 

https://sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/
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